Board of Education

PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES
Oak Grove School
6018 W. Lancaster Rd.
Bartonville, IL 61607
September 28, 2022 — 6 pm

1. Mr. Bender called the public hearing to order at 6:00 pm.

2. Roll Call: Members present included Mr. Taylor, Mrs. Quine, Mr. Fehl, Mr.
Heuermann, Mr. Bender, Mr. Miller, with Mr. Strausbaugh being absent. Also present
were Mrs. Almasi, Mr. Bishop, and Dr. Baele. Those in the audience included Callie
Leibach, Debbie Martin, Lenora Bright, Nichole Doyle, Russ Wittmer, Donna Wittmer,
Tammy Miller, Amber Fisher, and Phil Quine.

3. Open Public Hearing

ACTION: Mrs. Quine made the motion to open the public hearing to receive
public comment on matters of the district. The motion was seconded by
Mr. Miller and carried with all in favor.

a. Public Comment on the 2022-23 Budget — There was no public comment on the
2022-23 annual budget.

b. Public Comment on the Oak Grove E-learning Plan — Callie Leibach expressed
her concern regarding the use of e-learning days and working parents being able
to squeeze the e-learning into the workday. She did not feel that the remote work
during COVID was productive, and she doesn’t want to see the same for e-
learning days. Finally, she stated that this puts a burden on working parents who
may need to work, no matter the conditions outside.

c. Public Comment on the Waiver for Tuition Cost for Out of District Pupils — There
was no public comment on the waiver for tuition cost for out of district pupils.

4. Close Public Hearing

ACTION: Mrs. Quine made the motion to close the public hearing, seconded by
Mr. Heuermann. The motion carried with all aye votes.
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